
September 12, 2024 
 
Dear Members of the Virginia Military Institute Board of Visitors, 
 
In coordination with a number of our Brother Rats from the Class of 2024 I am contacting you to request 
an investigation of the administration’s control over The Bomb and that it be re-printed. 
 
As alumni on the Board are aware, The Bomb was the first college annual in the nation and so the oldest 
independent such publication in the country. 
 
As they are attempting to do with The Cadet, the Commandant staff took over The Bomb.  It does not 
have an Editor-in-Chief.  Rather it has a “Cadet-in-Charge” and CSM Rubenstein exercises control over 
the content, monies, and operations. 
 
As the alumni on the Board also know, the most important section of The Bomb are the “First Class Bios” 
for each graduate.  The bio is literally each cadet’s legacy.  It is also the only public record of a cadet’s 
achievements and activities during his cadetship.  Many families retain the graduate’s copy of The 
Bomb for generations.  To alumni, seeing a “blank” or a generic statement for a bio is the “mark” of a 
cadet who does not care enough about VMI to write a bio.  The administration ruined that for the class 
of ’24. 
 
As you review the attached pages, you’ll note that some 60 members of the First Class, almost 20%, 
have the same generic bio: “I am grateful for all the people in my life that have supported me to this 
point in my cadetship.” 
 
Cadets did not write these.  
 
These words were put into The Bomb after our Bomb Bios were apparently 
lost.  Many of us did not discover this until we received the Bomb and were 
not notified of any problems.  A few others received this generic last-
minute note at the end of the school year with a same day suspense when 
they had little to no time to adequately respond.  There doesn’t seem to be 
a pattern as to who was notified.  Note several issues in the generic 
message: 
 

1. It was addressed to “Cadets” and not individual cadets affected. 
Many cadets who submitted their bios (often several times) likely, 
and reasonably, ignored this as they followed the process and 
turned them in.  How could they know this pertained to them? 
 

2. The notification is dated May 9th so squarely in the middle of 
exams and the hectic end of year process.  

a. When was this discovered? 
b. Who discovered this? 
c. What actions were taken? 
d. Who reviewed and approved the proofs? 
e. Why was CSM Rubenstein running this area of The Bomb and not Cadets?  What exactly 

does she control? 



f. Who wrote the generic wording? 
 

3. Cadets were told there was “no time” to make changes.  Why?  Cadets did not receive The Bomb 
until mid-August.  There was plenty of time to fix this. 
 

4. Equally critical for you to understand is that these bios were tasked to be submitted through 
“Post View”, a VMI system exclusively controlled by the VMI administration. They were tasked 
by SGM Rubenstein, a VMI employee controlling the yearbook to respond to her through Post 
View. Completely controlled by the administration. This was not the fault of cadets. 

 
A number of cadets re-submitted their write-ups numerous times with no effect.  Here are some 
examples of the feedback we received in response to the administration’s anticipated (and favorite) 
defense that “cadets don’t care”: 
 

 “I submitted one and it was on time so I don’t know why they didn’t print it…” 
 
“…I did submit one but my history also didn’t go through… I did make an actual history and 
submitted it, but I guess it didn’t go through l, and that happened to quite a few people as 
well...” 
 
“I did submit my FCH on time in Feb or January, hit save/submit multiple times, and even had 
my roommate proofread it. I got an email in late spring about it not being there, and by that 
point, I didn’t care anymore to retype the 250 or whatever words because I spent like 2 hours 
really thinking about what I wanted to say. To be honest, I’m not going to submit another one 
out of spite. I’m just gonna tell people it’s a typical VMI f up if anyone asks why it’s generic, 
cause it is.” 
 
“I was not given a notice. I even submitted my history on the day it was due and still didn't even 
make it in there. Additionally, I was a December graduate, and it seems that I was the only one 
in our class who didn't get that mentioned in there either.” 
 
“I resubmitted it a few times, and it apparently never went through.” 
 
“I don't think I was specifically notified (I don't remember) but I just assumed the history I typed 
up had been saved (it didn't).” 
 
“Hey, yeah I had a similar issue as you. I submitted mine on time and Rubenstein emailed us 
about it a few times. I decided to leave it because I felt like it was more of a hassle to fix than 
leave it.” 

 
When the administration pushes back and on this complaint saying this is an isolated issue, please 
consider that of the approximately 60 people we estimate suffered from this, we were able to reach 15 
and 11 responded to validate these issues and concerns. That is a 95% confidence level and only a 15% 
margin of error. It is more likely than not that the remaining 45 had similar experiences. You can also see 
from the sample responses above that this disrespect is alienating many in the Class of ’24. 
 
This lack of attention to detail is not an isolated incident, it is “business as usual” for the administration. 
Regulations and policies are years out of date and a “work in progress”.  Barracks is crumbling without 



even reliable internet and such simple traditional honors as the Jackson-
Hope medal are ignored.  As the image included with this letter shows, 
the names of Jackson-Hope medal are missing from the monument 
since 2019 – When Maj. Gen. Wins and his “transformation of VMI” 
arrived. 
 
Also note that the “default” with the bios is the mandated use of a 
cadet’s Rat photo and not the traditional informal photo. That decision 
was made for them with little emphasis put on making this special. The 
VMI Bomb is now just another college yearbook because that is how the 
VMI administrators controlling it want it to be. 
 
Will the BOV allow this level of administrative control and 
incompetence to go unchecked? 
 
The Institute is spending its way further and further into debt for 
programs that benefit only a small population of Cadets.  It can easily 
afford to correct the omissions in The Bomb.   If they resulted from 
problems with the publishing company, they should pay.  If they 
resulted from incompetence and over-control by the staff, VMI should pay and discipline that 
administrator.  
 
What the BOV should NOT do is ignore this. 
 
We, therefore, ask the Board to ORDER: 
 

1. The administration contact each impacted new alumnus and re-print The Bomb. 
2. The BOV designate a committee to investigate this and report with actionable 

recommendations.   As we saw with the administration’s manipulation of the Inspector General 
“investigation” into the actions taken against The Cadet, neither that office, nor the 
administration, can be trusted to conduct a fair and objective inquiry. 

 
I thank you for your time in considering this request and I hope the BOV will support us as it is obvious 
the current administration does not. 
 
Contact information for this issue is provided confidentially to BOV members we trust due to fear of 
retaliation from the administration. 
 
Very respectfully, 
 
A member of the Class of ‘24 
 
 
 
 
 
 
































































































































